
City Council – Action Request Form 

Date: September 17, 2018 

To: The City Manager 

From: 
Tasha Ford, Assistant City Manager 

Jerry Bates, Purchasing Director 

Council Action Requested: 

 

Adoption of Resolution Awarding Purchase Order for Dodge Charger Police Pursuit Vehicles. 

Strategic Focus Area: Service Excellence  

Strategic Objective: Ensure Service Delivery Efficiency and Effectiveness 

Strategic Plan Action Item: No 

Key Work Item: No 

Summary of Information:  
Bids were received August 27, 2018, for the purchase of 26 Dodge Charger police pursuit vehicles, 

intended as scheduled replacements. See exhibit A for replacement information. Below is a 

summary of bids received: 

 

 City/State Cost Each  Total Cost 

Performance Automotive Group, Inc. Clinton, NC $21,985 $571,610 

Horace G. Ilderton, LLC High Point, NC 23,325 606,450 

Humboldt Chrysler Dodge Jeep, Inc Humboldt, TN 23,762 617,812 

Ginn Chrysler Jeep Dodge, LLC Covington, GA 24,489 636,714 

 

On October 3, 2017, the North Carolina Sheriff’s Association, a cooperative purchasing group 

located in Raleigh, N.C., awarded contracts for police pursuit vehicles and Performance 

Automotive Group, Inc. was awarded competitive bid contract #18-04-0912 per bid 

specifications.  Performance Automotive Group, Inc. has offered a quotation for 26 model year 

2019 Dodge Charger police pursuit vehicles at a cost of $21,985 each for a total cost of 

$571,610. 
 

N.C.G.S. 143-129(e)(3) authorizes “purchases made through a competitive bidding group 

purchasing program, which is a formally organized program that offers competitively obtained 

purchasing products and services at discount prices to two or more public agencies.” 

 

Committee Action: 
 

Committee Finance 9/10/18 Action Approval  

For Unanimous  Against  

Remarks: 

 



It is recommended that a purchase order be awarded to Performance Automotive Group, Inc., low 

bidder meeting specifications, for the purchase of 26 model year 2019 Dodge Charger police pursuit 

vehicles at a cost of $21,985 each for a total cost of $571,610. 
 

The purchase of these vehicles will be financed through the North Carolina Municipal Leasing 

Corporation.  Funding for the lease payments is available in the General Fund FY 2018-19 budget. 

 

M/WBE comment / Demographics: This equipment was advertised on the City’s website. 

Notifications of the bid opportunity were sent to all local M/WBE and area HUB businesses on a 

weekly basis.  See Exhibit B for a complete list of businesses notified of this bid and workforce 

demographics. 


